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Item Lot/Description Minimum Bid 

 

1: Complete 2023 Jamboree Set 

$100.00 

 

2: Three ornaments that recognize awards 
presented to members of the GSMC: 
Don Dare – Silver Buffalo 
Wes Stowers – Distinguished Eagle Scout 
Award 
David Williams – OA Distinguished Service 
Award 

$50.00 

 

3: An ornament that recognize: 
 
David Williams – OA Distinguished Service 
Award 
 

$15.00 

 
4: S-18 1983 marked the 40th Anniversary of the 
lodge, and a flap was issued at the 1983 Fall 
Fellowship to commemorate this. The patch was 
designed by James Flatt and is shaped in a block W, 
with the 3 W’s overlaying each other in red, white, 
and blue. About 350 flaps were made and each 
member who attended was allowed to buy three 
at first, then more if they were available. Few 
members got more than three. 
 

$15.00 

 
5: S-5 - To commemorate the 50th Anniversary of 
the Order of the Arrow, the lodge issued this flap. 
It became known as the “L” flap among the 
members. The “L” on the fox signified the 50th 
Anniversary of the Order. It was designed by 
Lodge Chief Bo Croley. About 1300 were made, 
and this issue continues to be one of the most 
popular in the series of early Pellissippi flaps. This 

$10.00 
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design also became the standard for Pellissippi 
issues for the next 25 years. 

 

6: In 1972 a slightly bigger fall fellowship patch was 
issued. This patch does have the date on it and has 
become one of the more popular fellowship 
patches to collect. 
 

$15.00 

 

7: 1984 SE 6 Conclave Patch held at Camp McKee  

$5.00 

 

8: The patch issued for the 1982 Fall Fellowship at 
Camp Buck Toms. Notice the “203” lodge number 
that was embroidered on the patch. This patch as 
been sewn. 
 

$5.00 

 

9: Great Smoky Mountain Pellissippi District 
Conservation Camporee Patches: 1962, 1966, 1969 

$15.00 
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10: Issued in various councils around the Country.  
Alabama California Tennessee and more.  From 
the 1940's through 1969 the Great Smoky 
Mountain Council issued this set.  1st year 
Campers earned the Woodsman Award when they 
spent their rest period after lunch providing camp 
service.  When the Scout returned for his 2nd year 
he could earn the Brave segment. Manufactured 
by the Green Duck Company  Chicago Illinois.   

$10.00 

 
11: F-12 - In 2015 Pellissippi Lodge hosted the 
100th AnniversarySR-6 Conclave at Camp Buck 
Toms. To commemorate the event, a series of flaps 
were produced. The design incorporated the 
arrowhead from the 1953 Conclave patch. The 
black border around the arrowhead signified the 
“Host” issue. 600 of these were made. They all sold 
out at conclave. 

$5.00 

 
12: F-13 - In 2015 Pellissippi Lodge hosted the 
100th Anniversary SR-6 Conclave at Camp Buck 
Toms. To commemorate the event, a series of flaps 
were produced. The design incorporated the 
arrowhead from the 1953 Conclave patch. The 
yellow border around the arrowhead signified the 
“Staff” issue. 550 of these were made. Members 
could buy one flap per day and purchase a total of 
3. They all sold out at conclave. 

$10.00 

 

13: J-6 - In anticipation of the 100th Anniversary 
Conclave held at Camp Buck Toms, the lodge 
ordered a special conclave back patch for members 
to purchase. The design of the back patch was just 
like the flap set issued for the conclave. A total of 
150 were made. 

$15.00 
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14: 100th Anniversary Conclave held at Camp Buck 
Toms in 2015 

$5.00 

 

15: In 2015 Pellissippi Lodge hosted the 100th 
Anniversary Section Conclave at Camp Buck Toms. 
This pin was issued as a participation award for all 
members who worked on staff and was designed 
to be worn over the same logo that was 
incorporated on the F-12, F-13, and F-14 Conclave 
flaps. 150 were made 

$5.00 

 

16: In 2015 the lodge issued a special centennial 
Order of the Arrow neckerchief. The design was 
taken from the N-6, and they could only be 
obtained by ordering a special memorabilia 
package through the lodge. Only 100 packages 
were ordered, and thus 100 neckerchiefs were 
produced. 

In 2015 the lodge took pre-orders for 100th 
Anniversary Memorabilia packages. Included was a 
Totem pin that was reminiscent of the old Caldwell 
pins. These were made by Quality Lapel Pins. Only 
100 of these Ordeal membership pins were made. 

In 2015 the lodge took pre-orders for 100th 
Anniversary Memorabilia packages. Included was a 
Pellissippi Lodge challenge coin. These were made 
by Stadri Emblems and were only available via pre-
order. 100 were made. 

In addition, the S-129 and S-130 were included.  

$100.00 
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17: S-150 In 2019 the lodge reverted to issuing an 
Ordeal, Brotherhood, and Vigil set. These flaps 
showcased an odd looking fox but were popular 
and sold out quickly. Also included in the design 
were the various Scouting program names to the 
flap since Scouts across all Scouts BSA programs 
were now eligible to participate in the Order of 
the Arrow. There were no restrictions regarding 
the purchasing of different honor level flaps. The 
Ordeal flaps were also given out to members who 
completed their Ordeal in 2019. 300 Ordeal flaps 
were made. 
S-151 The Brotherhood flaps were also given out 
to members who completed their Brotherhood in 
2019. 200 Brotherhood flaps were made 
S-152 The Vigil flaps were also given out to 
members who completed their Vigil in 2019. 100 
Vigil flaps were made. 

$30.00 

 
18: F-5 In 2011 a special Six Flags Fundraiser flap 
was produced. This flap was created to help 
subsidize the trip for members wanting 
to attend the lodge “fun trip” that was started in 
2010. This flap again used the same design as the 
previous “F” issues and was sold for $10 to 
members. 250 were made. 

$5.00 

 

19: S-164 & X-31 In March of 2021 the annual 
Lodge Winter Banquet was held in Lenoir City. The 
design featured a two-piece flap with a winter 
scene and a fox wearing Christmas attire. Members 
who attended were given one flap and then extras 
were sold after the event until they ran out. Only 
200 flap sets were made. 

$10.00 
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20: S-168 In 2021 the SR-6 Conclave was 
held at Camp Davy Crockett in August. The event 
had been moved from April due to the continued 
COVID-19 Pandemic. With the event being so 
close, Pellissippi Lodge brought a large contingent 
to the event, and this patch was produced to 
commemorate it. Only 250 patches were made. 

$5.00 

 
21: R-10 At NOAC 2022 the lodge issued a 
special NOAC Service Round to all members who 
worked on the service corps for the conference. 
This patch was conceived in a similar fashion to 
that of the 2007 Conclave Service Round and the 
design of the round is also similar to its 
predecessor. 400 were made. 

$5.00 

 
22: 2021 NOAC National Conference Committee 
Patch 

$5.00 

 
23: S-172 In 2022 as a way to promote the National 
Conference coming to the University of Tennessee, 
Knoxville, the lodge issued a special flap that was 
given out one per member who participated in a 
promotional photo session at Ayers Hall. A total of 
300 flaps were made, and the decision was made 
to destroy the remaining 117 flaps after the photo 
was taken. Pieces of the destroyed flaps were sold 
in the trading post as momentos at the Spring 
Fellowship later that year. 

$50.00 
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24: S-174 & X-33 Pellissippi Lodge hosted 
the 2022 National Order of the Arrow Conference 
at the University of Tennessee. To commemorate 
this, a series of patches were issued with university 
landmarks incorporated into the designs. This 
“Delegate” flap set featured Ayres Hall on “the 
Hill.”  
 
S-175 & X-34 The next patch set issued for the 
2022 NOAC hosted by Pellissippi 230 was a two-
piece “Service/Staff” set that featured the 
Torchbearer at Circle Park on the University of 
Tennessee campus.  
 
S-176 & X-35 Additionally, an Orange Border 
“Trading” flap set featuring Neyland Stadium was 
also released with the official University of 
Tennessee Athletics Trademark.  
  
S-177 & X-36 The last two-piece set issued for 
NOAC featured Basketball Legend Pat Summitt. 
These “Host” sets showcased the official “Lady 
Vols” logo from the university and were approved 
by the Pat Summitt Leadership Group. 400 sets 
were made. 

$40.00 

 
25: P8 In 2022 Pellissippi Lodge hosted the 
National Conference at the University of 
Tennessee in Knoxville. To celebrate the hosting 
of the event, a large triangular jacket patch was 
issued featuring many famous landmarks of the 
University. Additionally, as a nod to a NOAC patch 
of the past, an Orange VW Bus was added to the 
patch. This patch was very popular among the 
members at the conference. Only 300 were made.  

$15.00 

 
26: S-178 Because of the popularity of the “Photo 
Flap” design, the lodge reordered the flap with an 
orange border and sold it to members who went to 
or served on staff at NOAC. This flap is exactly the 
same as the S-172 with the exception that it has an 
orange border. 300 were ordered for the first run 
of flaps, and then an additional run of 200 patches 
were ordered afterwards because of the designs 
popularity. One can distinguish the different runs 
of flaps by looking at the production date codes on 
the back. 

$5.00 
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27: W-1 As a “Thank You” to all the members who 
worked on staff at the National Conference, 
Pellissippi Lodge #230 produced the lodge’s first 
woven flap. The design features the service flap fox 
ghosted on a checkerboard background with a 
smoky gray border. These were given out one per 
member at the end of the conference. Only 300 
were made 

$5.00 

 

28: Pellissippi NOAC 2022 Hat Pin 

$3.00 

 
29: S-171 In 2022 the lodge issued a new 
standard issue flap that reflected the subtle fact 
that it would host the 2022 NOAC. This flap 
featured the renowned checkerboard and 
Tennessee Tristar logos, which proved to be very 
popular among the members. It was sold to the 
lodge members and given to new Ordeal 
members that year. 500 patches came in the first 
run and a second run of 200 flaps were ordered 
that summer to be given to new Ordeal members 
at the 2022 Ordeal. A total of 700 were made. 
One can distinguish the different runs of the flaps 
by looking at the production date codes on the 
back. 

$5.00 

 
30: S-180 In 2022 the Council held its annual 
Council Jamboree named “ScoutFest.” The theme 
for the event was “Saluting America’s Heroes.” 
Pellissippi Lodge provided a serivce corps to 
support ScoutFest and members of the Service 
Corps were allowed to earn this special flap. Only 
150 flaps were made. 

$5.00 
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31: Toqua Chapter of the Pellissippi Lodge 
Candidate patch.  

$2.00 

 

32: 2010 National Jamboree Uniform Loops 

$2.00 

 

33: The patch issued for the 1999 Pellissippi Lodge 
Pow Wow. 

$1.00 

 
34: S-86 - In 2003 the lodge celebrated its 60th 
Anniversary. To commemorate this, the lodge 
issued this flap that mirrored the J.T. White 
designed S-24. These were given to all new 
members who completed their induction that year. 
Around 500 were made. 

$5.00 
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35: S-87 & X-6 At the 2003 Fall Fellowship at Camp 
Buck Toms, a unique two-piece flap set was issued 
to commemorate the lodge’s 60th anniversary. The 
price was $8.00 per set, and a person could 
purchase five sets at the event. The one negative 
about the patch was the lodge totem was not 
present on the flap. The patches sold out at the 
event, which had over 280 people in attendance. 
500 sets were made. 

$10.00 

 
36: S-85 - In 2002 the lodge was directed to change 
patch manufacturers by the Scout executive. Most 
of the lodge’s previous flaps had been produced by 
the Krelman Company. This new policy led to the 
lodge using BSA National Supply as its patch 
manufacturer. The first flap produced under this 
policy was a new service flap. This design, however, 
was different than the original service flap. The fox 
head looked more like a rat or weasel than a fox. 
This flap was not well received by most lodge 
members and began a long-standing dislike of BSA 
National Supply. 500 were made. 

$5.00 

 
37: S-88 For the 60th Anniversary, a special issue 
service flap was unveiled. This flap was very 
popular with the lodge members. These were sold 
at all the events for the year. Unfortunately, the 
lodge by this time had started to get away from the 
purpose of the service flap, and the service hour 
requirement was not observed. About 500 were 
made. 

$5.00 

 
38: J-1 - Among the other patches made, the lodge 
decided to issue an R-1 backpatch. The only 
difference would be that 50th Anniversary would 
be embroidered on it. However, a mistake was 
made on behalf of the manufacturer, and gray 
thread was used in the background of the patch. 
These were quickly sold so that the lodge could 
correctly reorder the desired patch. About 200 
were made. 

$10.00 
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39: S-35 - In 1992 the lodge hosted the National 
Conference for the second time in lodge history. To 
commemorate this, the lodge issued a special host 
lodge flap to be sold to members. These were 
made available to everyone in the lodge. The two 
foxes represent the two instances the lodge hosted 
NOAC. Also, the 1977 is in reference to the last time 
the lodge hosted the Conference. Around 2000 
were made. 

$2.00 

 
40: S-41 - This patch was issued in 1993 during the 
lodge’s 50th Anniversary. The design was based on 
the original S-1 and S-2 issues. This patch also had 
the “cut edge” on it to give it an “old flap look.” 
These were available by pre-order only and were 
given out at the lodge’s 50th Anniversary Fall 
Fellowship in 1993. About 400 were issued. 

$5.00 

 
41: S-39 - As soon as the mistake in the S-38 was 
realized and the rest of them were sold, the lodge 
decided to reorder the flap and add in an FDL. Not 
only does the S-39 have an FDL, but also, the gold 
arrow is a lighter color. When they were received 
by the lodge, they were immediately used for the 
next ordeal and the rest of the year. About 600 
were made. 

$5.00 

 
42: S-43 - This flap was also issued at the 1993 Fall 
Fellowship. The patch is significant because it is the 
first flap in the lodge’s history to not have a fox on 
it. The lodge activity patch for the event was the 
bottom piece for the flap. However, more flaps 
were created than activity patches, making the 
patch and the bottom not a true two-piece set. 
Around 400 flaps were made. 

$5.00 

 
43: S-156 In addition to the standard issue 
ScoutFest 2019 flap that was available for 
members to purchase, a special Service Corps flap 
was also issued and given to members who served 
in the Service Corps. Members were given only 
one, and the flaps were paid for by the Council as 
a thank-you to the members who helped make 
ScoutFest 2019 a success. Only 150 were made. 

$5.00 
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44: S-170 In 2021 the LEC decided to move 
the Winter Banquet to December in an effort to 
move the event from its traditional time in 
February. The event was held at Camp Buck Toms, 
and the flap featured a design first used by former 
staff adviser and camp director Greg Leitch when 
the 50th Anniversary Camp Buck Toms CSPs were 
issued in 2005. 200 flaps were made. 

$5.00 

 

45: S-99 & X-9 For the National Order of the Arrow 
Conference, the lodge also issued a two-piece 
trader set for the lodge members to trade at NOAC 
since patch trading played a significant part in the 
conference. These were sold at $8.00 apiece to all 
contingent members and $10.00 apiece for non-
delegation members. About 300 were issued. 

$10.00 

 
46: S-163 In 2020 the May Ordeal was cancelled 
due to the COVID-19 Pandemic. In an effort to not 
completely stall the inductions process, the LEC 
planned a Winter Ordeal to replace the May Odeal 
which typically was the largest lodge induction 
weekend. The Winter Ordeal was held at Camp 
Pellissippi and this flap was issued to the members 
who attended. 200 were made. 

$5.00 

 

47: Lot Of Misc Pieces $5.00 

 
48: S-102 In 2007 Pellissippi hosted the largest 
section conclave in SR-6N history. The lodge was 
instrumental in making it a huge success. A special 
host lodge flap was pre-ordered, and limited 
patches were sold on-site to all members of the 
lodge who showed up to participate and staff the 
event. About 600 were made. 

$3.00 
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49: S-13 - In 1977 the lodge ran out of the standard 
issue S-6 flaps and additionally the BSA National 
Office requested that all OA flaps have “BSA” or an 
FDL on them. The lodge complied by issuing this 
flap with an FDL on the fox. These arrived just 
before the 1977 NOAC and were sold for $1 each. 
About 600 were made. 

$10.00 

 
50: S-16a - In 1980 the lodge changed patch 
manufacturers again. This flap was ordered with 
the purpose of serving as the lodge standard issue 
and has a plastic back (PB), with a white-tipped tail, 
and no separation between the eye and mouth 
embroidery. It measures 52mm x 119mm and two 
variations are described. This flap has a light gray 
fox and is catalogued as the S-16a. 

$10.00 

 
51: S-97 In 2006 the lodge issued a new service 
flap. It was decided by the lodge executive 
committee to revive the service hour 
requirement, and these could be earned by 
performing six hours of service. This particular flap 
was ordered through the National Supply Division 
of the BSA against the LEC’s wishes. Around 1000 
were made. 

$3.00 

 
52: S-165 & X-32 In 2021 the Council began 
construction on a new dining hall at Camp Buck 
Toms. To recognize this, the lodge issued a Spring 
Fellowship flap set that showcased the 
construction and a D10 bulldozer, a slight homage 
to former Council President, Vigil Honor, and 
Caterpillar dealership owner, Wes Stowers. The set 
was very well received, and only 200 sets were 
made. 

$10.00 

 
53: S-147 & X-27 The 2019 Winter Banquet 
marked the first time a two-piece set was issued for 
the Winter Banquet patch. The set featured the 
Northern Lights and a winter snow scene but was a 
structural departure from the previous winter 
banquet flap issues. Only 200 sets were made. 

$10.00 
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54: R4 In 1998 the lodge issued the R-4, and for all 
the activities for the year, a rocker was issued 
from that activity to go around the patch. The 
design was totally different form the previous 
rounds and used the standing fox design for the 
patch. Around 1000       were made 

$3.00 

 
55: S-141 In 2018 a new standard issue lodge 
flap was produced to notate the 75th Anniversary 
of Pellissippi Lodge #230 with a design that was 
both new and reminiscent of previous anniversary 
issues. This flap and design was very well received 
and was issued to all new Ordeal members in 2018. 
500 were produced. 

$5.00 

 

56: S-108 & X-11 In 2008 Pellissippi Lodge 
celebrated its 65th Anniversary. These patches 
were supposed to be sold at the fall fellowship, 
but they did not arrive on time due to late 
ordering. These were eventually sold at $10.00 a 
set at the lodge winter banquet in 2009. The top 
of the flap was made to mirror the first flaps of 
the lodge. About 600 were ordered. 

$5.00 

 
57: S-138 In 2017 the National Scout 
Jamboree was held at the 
Summit in West Virginia. As part of the council’s 
patch set which featured the Great Smoky 
Mountain National Park, the Lodge flap issued for 
the event was incorporated into the set design. 
Flaps could be purchased from the lodge or the 
council office, with or without the Council 
Jamboree CSP set. 875 were made. 

$5.00 

 
58 This lot is for 4 sewn flaps: S4A, S6A, S7, and 16A $10.00 
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59: The 2008 Native American Seminar participant 
patch hosted by Pellissippi Lodge. Designed by 
Joseph Bates. 

$1.00 

 

60: S-25c  The next variety of the 1986 standard 
issue flap is the 
S-25c. This lodge flap’s easiest distinguishing 
characteristic to notice is the fox’s frowning facial 
feature. These were last issued iin 1989 and were 
traded by many members at the 1989 National 
Jamboree. It is not certain how many were issued. 

$2.00 

 
61: Reproduction Set of the 12 Region patches 

$2.00 

 

62: Lot of 10 CSPs 
 
 

$5.00 

 

63: N19 In 2017 the Lodge Executive Committee in 
conjunction with the 75 Anniversary Planning 
Committee, decided to commemorate the 75th 
Anniversary of the first Ceremony in Pellissippi 
Lodge history at Camp Pellissippi which was held on 
August 13, 1942. To celebrate this significant 
milestone in lodge history, a special Anniversary 
Charter Member Neckerchief was given to all lodge 
members who registered for the Fall Fellowship 
that was held over the weekend of August 12-14, 
2017. The event was attended by over 225 past and 

$25.00 
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present members of the lodge, and no extra 
neckerchiefs were available for sale after the 
event. Each neckerchief had the 1942 Camp 
Pellissippi patch embroidered in the center of the 
neckerchief as some of the charter member 
neckerchiefs had this patch sewn to them to 
commemorate the year they completed their 
Ordeal as well as the words “75th Anniversary” on 
the top. 225 neckerchiefs were made. 

 

64: Pellissippi Lodge #230 Tennessee Vols Orange 
Sash In 2016 the Lodge produced a unique 
“Tennessee Volunteers Orange Sash” for members 
to purchase. The Sash which incorporates the 
Tennessee Orange color in the body of the sash 
served as a parody of the Order of the Arrow sash 
by replacing the Brotherhood bars at the ends of 
the sash with the shape of the state of Tennessee. 
Additionally, the Vigil triangle tradionally located in 
the center of the sash was replaced with a Tri-Star 
logo which represented the State of Tennessee 
logo from the state flag. These sashes proved to be 
an incredibly popular memorabilia item and sold 
out within their first month of availability.The 
sashes were produced by Shelby Patch Company 
and created some controversy after their 
production but nonetheless, Pellissippi Lodge 
received significant attention from their 
production at both local and regional events 
throughout the year. 350 sashes were made. 

$25.00 

 

65: 75th Anniversary Ordeal Sash In 2017 the Lodge 
Executive Committee in conjunction with the 75th 
Anniversary Planning Committee, decided to 
commemorate the 75th Anniversary of the first 
ceremony in Pellissippi Lodge history at Camp 
Pellissippi which was held on August 13, 1942. To 
celebrate this significant milestone in lodge history, 
a special felt Ordeal sash was given to all lodge 
members who registered for the Fall Fellowship 
that was held over the weekend of August 12-14, 
2017. The event was attended by over 225 past and 
present members of the lodge, and no extra sashes 
were available for sale after the event. Each sash 
had the fox head logo that appeared on the first 
lodge flap embroidered in the center of the sash as 
well as the words “75th Anniversary” on the top. 
225 sashes were made 

$25.00 
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66: 75th Anniversary Vigil Sash In 2017 the Lodge 
Executive Committee in conjunction with the 75th 
Anniversary Planning Committee, decided to 
commemorate the 75th Anniversary of the first 
Ceremony in Pellissippi Lodge history at Camp 
Pellissippi which was held on August 13, 1942. In 
addition to the festivities celebrating the original 
75th Anniversary of the Lodge, a special Vigil Sash 
was produced for Vigil members who attended the 
Vigil Rededication ceremony at Camp Pellissippi 
early in the morning on August 13, 2017. Each sash 
had the fox head logo that appeared on the first 
lodge flap embroidered in the center of the sash as 
well as the words “75th Anniversary” on the top. 
75 Vigil sashes were made. 

$25.00 

 

67 Lot 12 packages of Skill Awards $2.00 

 

68: A recognition piece that was given at National 
Recognition Dinner at NOAC 2024.  
 

$25.00 



PELLISSIPPI 2025 WINTER BANQUET AUCTION 
 

Page 18 
 

 

69: A recognition piece that was given at a variety 
of events and luncheons at NOAC.  
 
This one specifically was given out at the 
professionals’ luncheon. 

$15.00 

 

70: Campaign Hat Size 7 1/8 with the press $25.00 

 

71: BSA Foul Weather Gear Size XL Never Used New 
with tags 
 
 

 

$15.00 
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YOUTH ONLY (under 21) 

 
Y1: 1982 Section SE-6 Conclave Patch held at 
Camp Buck Toms 

$5.00 

 
Y2: S-163 In 2020 the May Ordeal was cancelled 
due to the COVID-19 Pandemic. In an effort to not 
completely stall the inductions process, the LEC 
planned a Winter Ordeal to replace the May Odeal 
which typically was the largest lodge induction 
weekend. The Winter Ordeal was held at Camp 
Pellissippi and this flap was issued to the members 
who attended. 200 were made. 

$5.00 

 
Y3: S-166 In an effort to encourage members to 
perform service at Camp Buck Toms, Scout 
Executive David Williams encouraged the LEC to 
create a new service flap. Its colors are an homage 
to the original “Lavender” service flap. Members 
who performed eight hours of service were eligible 
to receive one at no cost since the council 
purchased them for the lodge to distribute. Only 
328 flaps were issued and the remaining 172 of 
them were destroyed. A total of 500 were made. 

$10.00 

 
Y4: S-167 During the summer of 2021, the lodge 
again held its Summer Bash at Camp Buck Toms. 
Less than 100 members attended, but it was a 
great event none the less and allowed both 
members of the camp staff and lodge to gather and 
enjoy a day of fun. A flap was issued for all 
members who attended and extras were available 
for sale afterwards. 250 flaps were made. 

$5.00 

 
Y5: S-180 In 2022 the Council held its annual 
Council Jamboree named “ScoutFest.” The theme 
for the event was “Saluting America’s Heroes.” 
Pellissippi Lodge provided a serivce corps to 
support ScoutFest and members of the Service 
Corps were allowed to earn this special flap. Only 
150 flaps were made. 

$5.00 
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Y6: S-179 In 2022 the Council held its annual 
Council Jamboree named “ScoutFest.” The theme 
for the event was “Saluting America’s Heroes.” The 
lodge produced a special ScoutFest flap for 
members to purchase. The flaps were ony available 
in the ScoutFest Memorabilia packages that were 
sold at the ScoutFest Trading Post. 250 flaps were 
made. 

$5.00 

 
Y7: S-6a In 1966 the lodge issued this flap, made by 
Midwest Swiss Embroidery Co., which was issued 
off and on for the next 11 years. Several loom runs 
of this flap were issued, and it was widely traded at 
national events during these years. This was an 
unrestricted flap meaning a member could buy as 
many as he wanted. These sold for 75 cents in the 
mid-70s. Two distinct varieties are described. The 
flap pictured above features the light fox. 

$5.00 

 
Y8 S-129 In honor of the Order of the Arrow 
100th Anniversary during 2015, the lodge sold a 
special re-issue of the first lodge flap with a black 
eye as a trading flap. The centennial totem was 
incorporated into the patch by inserting a rivet pin 
in the flap. These were sold at $2 per member and 
sold out in the first weekend of release. 1000 of 
these were made. 

$2.00 

 
Y9 S-130 In honor of the Order of the Arrow 
100th Anniversary during 2015, the lodge sold a 
special re-issue of the second lodge flap with a 
silver eye as a trading flap. The centennial totem 
was incorporated into the patch by inserting a rivet 
pin in the flap. These were sold at $2 per member 
and sold out in the first weekend of release. 1000 
of these were made. 

$2.00 

 


